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Dear Ms Tonkin,

Thank you for your email and letter sent to Mayor Mark Irwin in relation to traffic issues

discussed at the previous meeting with yourself and the community members.

We have experienced a significant increase in workload over the last 3 months and as such,

there has not been any significant progress on the projects that you listed. However, I have

provided comments regarding the current status of these projects.

Coronation Street & Huntriss Road Intersection – The City undertook some preliminary

consultation with residents and there were some concerns raised that need further

investigation. As such, this project will be deferred for consideration under next year’s Black

Spot Program submissions, which means that the project (if successful) would be funded in

2024/2025.

Paramatta Road & Ewen Street intersection – The crash frequency has been reducing over

recent years, but the City will continue to monitor this intersection to determine if any

remedial treatments are required.

Pearson Street & Cromarty Road Intersection – This intersection has only had one reported

crash in the last 5-year period on record. While the traffic and congestion issues associated

with school activities are acknowledged, this intersection would be considered a low priority

at this stage.

Pearson Street & Rosewood Avenue Intersection – As per the notes in your letter, remedial

treatments for this intersection would require either additional land from surrounding

properties, or removal (banning) of certain movements. Banning of movements would result

in a distribution of traffic to other parts of the network, and would therefore need further

consideration.

I trust the above is sufficient in responding to your enquiries.

Kind Regards,

Paul

Paul Giamov
Manager Engineering Services
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